
OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

1 100 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100 

COMPTROLLER 

The Honorable Debbie Wasserman Schultz 
Chairwoman 
Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Madam Chairwoman: 

APR 19 2021 

The purpose of this letter is to notify the committee of the proposed reprogramming of funds 
for the projects and amounts shown below. Detailed justification for the projects are enclosed. 

# Service/ Agency/Installation 
Defense Logistics Agency 
Tulsa International Airport 
Air National Guard, Oklahoma 

2 Little Rock Air Force Base, 
Arkansas 

Project 

Fuel Storage Complex 

Program Request ($) 

2020 3,557,000 

Hydrant Fueling System Alterations 2019 3,371,000 

A similar letter is being sent to the Chairman of the Senate Subcommittee on Military 
Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies. Thank you for your continued support of 
Defense programs. 

Enclosures: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable John Carter 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

Anne J. McAndrew 
Performing the Duties of the Under Secretary of 

Defense (Comptroller)/Chief Financial Officer 



OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

1 100 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

COMPTROLLER 

The Honorable Martin Heinrich 
Chairman 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100 

APR 19 2021 
Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

The purpose of this letter is to notify the committee of the proposed reprogramming of funds 
for the projects and amounts shown below. Detailed justification for the projects are enclosed. 

it ervice/ Agency/Installation 
Defense Logi tics Agency 

1 Tulsa International Airport 
Air National Guard, Oklahoma 

2 Little Rock Air Force Base, 
Arkansas 

Project 

Fuel Storage Complex 

Program Request ($) 

2020 3,557,000 

Hydrant Fueling System Alterations 2019 3,371,000 

A similar letter is being sent to the Chairwoman of the House Subcommittee on Military 
Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies. Thank you for your continued support of 
Defense programs. 

Enclosures: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable John Boozman 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

Anne J. McAndrew 
Performing the Duties of the Under Secretary of 

Defense (Comptroller)/Chief Financial Officer 










